
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

Here we are once again to our summer issue of the 

Chimes!  Wow this year is going by quickly!  It 

has been a great year so far!  God is good and is 

blessing our church and our ministries. Although 

the renovation for the sacristy has taken far longer 

than expected, it is finally drawing to completion. 

The Altar Guild is now using it and it looks great!   

June 3rd we have our annual Eucharist on the 

Beach.  This is a favorite activity here at St.       

Andrew’s and no doubt everyone who attends   

will have a great time. Thanks especially to         

Fr. Fred and Deacon Ludwig for conducting the 

service and also to Michelle and Mark Traudt for 

coordinating the food. 

In July we will have our Star Spangled Celebration 

for the 4th of July weekend.  We are planning a  

pot-luck luncheon and Jody is planning to once 

again have a patriotic sing-a-long. So make sure 

you remember to plan to attend that event on   

Sunday, July 1st.  

Some exciting news for our church is that we have 

hired a new youth minister! Her name is Olivia   

La Cava. She just graduated from Hernando-Pasco 

State College with an AA and next year will be 

attending St. Leo’s. She will be working part-time 

as our youth minister beginning this summer and 

then into the school year. Please pray for her and 

her new ministry! Pray also for our youth and that 

their group grows not only numerically but that 
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they would also grow closer to God and know Him 

better. 

This summer Olivia will be doing a number of  

exciting youth events. June 9th the youth are   

heading to Sunwest Park for a day at the Aqua 

Park, and beach! On June 23rd they are going to go 

to Congo River Golf.  In July on the 7th  they are 

kayaking down the Weeki Wachee River! And on 

July 21 they are headed to the Singleton Fun Park 

on County Line Road. Finally in August they are 

having a movie night.  These events will be great 

fun, but for some families it could be expensive. If 

you would be willing to help defray the costs for 

the youth, please make a check to St. Andrew’s 

and on the memo line put summer youth. Thank 

you for your help!! 

During the summer I am hoping that we are able to 

reach out more to the people in our community.  

Last summer our attendance dropped during the 

summer months. This year I do not want this to 

happen. Please be faithful in your summer church 

attendance. We need to see you and want to be 

with you! This summer I hope to spend time      

visiting members and visitors.  If you would like a   

visit, please let me know or call the church office 

and talk to Lisa to set up an appointment.  

I am looking forward to seeing you at church! 

 

Warmly in Christ, 

Fr. Lance+ 
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please see any Vestry member or Fr. 

Lance to offer your service. 

Your Vestry members and greeters have 

been able to identify several new visitors 

the last few months and members have 

been doing an amazing job of introducing 

themselves and making them feel like 

they found their new church home.  

Please continue this practice and don’t 

forget to ask people to visit our church.  I 

have found that wearing my name badge 

outside of church often leads to conversa-

tions and interest in St. Andrew’s. 

Remember to check our schedules for 

summer events.  Have a safe and blessed 

summer and I look forward to seeing you 

in church.  

Jr. Warden’s  

Remarks 

Hal Smith, Jr. Warden 

This is a great time of year! However the 

weather is getting hotter each day. We 

have seen grass grow and flowers boom 

this past month. Everything is back to 

green and growing. We have some pro-

jects to complete and some to begin but 

nothing like last year. I look forward to 

enjoying our facilities, as we have a most 

beautiful campus to enjoy. God has 

blessed us with this church and the beauti-

ful grounds that surround it. As the heat 

goes up and everything grows, let our 

relationship with God grow and prosper. 

Let us all grow in our role in our commu-

nities and in our church. God bless you 

and God bless our church and its position 

of leadership in the community of Spring 

Hill. 

 

Altar Guild 

Glee Gates,            

Coordinator 
 

Greetings and blessings:   The Altar Guild 

is getting nicely settled into the newly 

remodeled Sacristy as we begin to slow 

down and ease into our less busy season.  

Many of you will be traveling so get your 

travel prayers and come back safely!   

You may have noticed that the Altar 

frontal quickly went from Easter Alleluia 

the sign of the cross before and after receiv-

ing communion very meaningful.  

The most accepted way for individuals to 

make the sign of the cross is to first touch 

the forehead, then the diaphragm just about 

the belt, the left shoulder and then the right 

shoulder using just your fingertips on your 

right hand. In some churches people are 

taught that while making the sign on them-

selves you “pray” “In the Name of the Fa-

ther” while touching the forehead, “and of 

the Son” while touching the diaphragm and 

“the Holy” while touching the left shoulder 

and “Spirit” while touching the right should. 

“Amen”. 

People who may feel out of place may ask, 

“Do I have a to make the sign of the cross 

on myself”?  No. “If I do decide to make the 

sign of the cross on myself, do I have to 

pray anything”? No. During the worship of 

God you do those things which bring you 

closed to Almighty God and into a closer 

loving relationship with His Son, our Lord 

and Savior Jesus.  

 

Sr. Warden’s 

Remarks 

Craig Gates, Sr. Warden 

 

Hello everyone.  It’s time for our summer 

edition of the Chimes.  Where does time go? 

After a long and enjoyable spring at church, 

our snowbirds have left for their cooler cli-

mates and we do look forward to their safe 

return.  We are now ready to move into our 

summer activities and these are not the 

“lazy days of summer” at St. Andrew’s.  

There is so much we need to accomplish 

that can only be done in the warmer months 

including building maintenance, painting, 

window washing, tree trimming and pulling 

the devil’s weeds to mention a few. 

Because our snowbirds have gone and oth-

ers are vacationing, we need volunteers 

from each service in all our ministries, not 

just during the summer but all year long.  

Greeters, ushers, computer operators and 

readers are needed as well as volunteers for 

the thrift shop, backpacks and the food pan-

try.   Remember many hands make light 

work.  Please consider giving just one day 

per month to start and you will see how 

gratifying it is to contribute.  Since I am 

unable to speak to you all individually, 

The Deacon’s 
Bench 
Deacon Ludwig Wallner 

MAKING THE SIGN OF THE 
CROSS 

 

Making the Sign of the Cross is a physical 

act which links the cross with our claim that 

we can experience “all the benefits of 

Christ’s passion”.  During our worship ser-

vices one can observe several variations of 

this act taking place.  

One such place is just as the Gospel is about 

to be proclaimed. The deacon or priest will 

make a small sign of the cross on the page at 

the beginning of the Gospel passage followed 

by making the sign of the cross on their fore-

head, lips and chest. This is a physical prayer 

which says “may the Gospel be in my mind, 

on my lips and in my heart”. 

The time that most of us are aware of it is at 

the conclusion of confession and at the final 

blessing at the conclusion of the worship 

service. The priest will make the sign over 

the congregation while proclaiming for-

giveness of sins.  Thus we understand we are 

forgiven because of Jesus’ work on the cross 

The priest also makes the sign of the cross 

when bestowing a final blessing so we under-

stand that we have God’s blessing through 

the cross.  This is in the shape of a large 

cross in the air, first forming the vertical axis 

and then the horizontal axis.  

The third form of making the sign of the 

cross is on the forehead of persons being 

baptized or confirmed at which time you will 

hear the celebrant say while using blessed 

oil, “You are sealed as Christ’s own forever”. 

At the conclusion of prayers for healing a 

person may be anointed with oil for healing 

while the sign of the cross is made on the 

forehead indicating we are healed by Christ’s 

work on the cross. 

The making of the sign of the cross on a per-

son’s forehead may also be used as an indi-

vidual blessing for certain circumstances, 

usually without the use of oil. This form of 

making the sign of the cross on one’s fore-

head is used on Ash Wednesday while ashes 

are being imposed.  

During the service many individuals will sign 

themselves. This usually is done as the cele-

brant bestows a blessing—this act is a physi-

cal “Amen” to the blessing. Other individuals 

will bless themselves at the end of the Creed, 

and  some at the “Bless Us’ phrase in the 

Eucharistic Prayer. Others find the making of 
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white to Red to plain white and is now green 

which will be our color until November.  

Altar colors, including the vested Chalice, 

the celebrant’s Chasuble and the lectern 

hanging depict our place in the church year. 

White, which symbolizes purity, joy and 

truth, is used for memorials, weddings, mass-

es for the dead as well as other feasts.  We 

have our white Alleluia frontal for the Easter 

Season.  Red, the color of fire and blood, is 

used during Holy Week and for Pentecost 

which we just celebrated.  Green, symbolic 

of living things and God’s creation, is dis-

played during “Ordinary Time” after Epipha-

ny and Pentecost. Purple or royal blue sym-

bolizes penitence and expectation and is used 

during Advent and Lent.  There are many 

other celebrations and ritual masses that re-

quire color changes but unless we have a 

service scheduled, the color is not changed.  

“This sequence of liturgical colors has a prin-

ciple role in Christian visual education.” 

 It is the responsibility of the Altar Guild to 

coordinate the flowers, the banners and vest 

the altar with the proper liturgical colors ac-

cording to the church year and as needed for 

special services.  These changes are made 

with care and reverence as each color sym-

bolizes significant events in our church and 

events on the Christian calendar.  If you are 

interested in learning more about these litur-

gical colors or in becoming a part of the Al-

tar Guild Ministry please contact me. 

Remember, greet guests warmly, offer     

assistance as needed and invite friends,   

family and acquaintances to worship with us.  

As we grow in numbers and the knowledge 

of God’s Word, so do our gifts to fulfill His 

work. 

Sunday School 
Miss Susan,  

Miss Colleen &  

Miss Jeanie 
 

On Good Shepherd Sunday we discussed the 

fairy tale “The Three Little Pigs” and the 

meaning of the big bad wolf, Jesus as our 

shepherd, a hired hand, and a flock of sheep.  

We also talked about Jesus being the vine, as 

we are the branches and the need to remain   

connected. 

Flavors were an interesting topic. Why are 

some flavors favored and others disregarded? 

It’s nice to know that Jesus loves all of us 

especially when you may be the one who 

may be left out. 

We talked about being confronted with   

mazes in our lives and the need to persevere 

and find our way even when we make      

mistakes or get stuck. 

We did a science experiment with colored 

water and vegetable oil. Jesus teaches us that 

we are called on occasion to be separate from 

the world. 

Pentecost Sunday was a special day for   

Sunday School recognition and being filled 

with the Holy Spirit.  

We continue to contribute to our Gratitude 

Jar  - every piece of paper in it is a genuine 

piece of your hearts.   
 

Music Ministry  

Jody Bowes  
 

Summer is here already. Snow birds have 
flown and choir is on  hiatus. Almost all slots 
for "Summer Soloists" are full, but there are 
a couple of open Sundays. If you haven't 
spoken to me about sharing your talent at the 
10:30 am service between June 2 and Sept. 2, 
please see me soon. 
 
The choir really enjoyed singing "Shine,  
Jesus, Shine" with the Sunday School      
children on May 20th for Youth Recognition 
Sunday. It's such a blessing to make a joyful 
noise unto the Lord through music! These 
young, enthusiastic voices added a wonderful 
touch to our worship that day. 
 
It was a joy to meet Olivia, our new Youth 
Minister. I am praying her new ministry is 
fruitful, and am looking forward to          
supporting whatever musical projects the 
youth ministry may decide to add to the fall 
program year. Another blessing: Olga &  
Pedro Pena have volunteered to work with 
our youth on music and drama projects. The 
fall season is shaping-up to be busy and, with 
God's help, one of growth for our youth  
ministry. 
The Sanctuary Choir had a small,             

impromptu end-of-season dinner at 
Frank's Restaurant in Hudson on May 
10. It was a fantastic meal and nice way 
to wrap-up our program year before  
several members departed for other  
places. 
 
May you all have a safe, blessed and 
harmonious summer. See you in church! 
  
In His Service, 
 
Jody 
 

People Helping People 
Maureen Follansbee 

 
People Helping People appreciates St. 

Andrew’s for their donation to and man-

agement of the Weekend Blessings pro-

gram at Spring Hill Elementary School. 

An outreach team of St. Andrew’s mem-

bers has managed this program since the 

2010 school year.  That was the pilot 

program for the project and it has since 

grown to 13 locations serving well over 

600 needy children each week of the 

school year.  St. Andrew’s has developed 

a special relationship with Spring Hill 

Elementary over the years and has been 

very generous with gifts to the children, 

who would otherwise go without, at      

Christmas time.  

 

Fr Lance is presenting a check for 

$3,000.00 to Maureen Follansbee, board 

member of People Helping People and 

director of the Weekend Blessings     

program in Hernando County. 
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Pre-K  

Reading  

Program 

Connie Mehr,  

Coordinator  

 

The Reading Program we have for the pre-

kindergarten children has wrapped up for the 

summer.  If you are not familiar with this 

ministry, on Wednesdays during the school 

year, we have volunteers who bring the pre-k 

and younger children at the daycare over to 

the children’s “library” to read them books.  

Also, on the first Friday of the month, the 

children check out books from the “library.”  

On the third Friday of the month, they bring 

their books back and tell the rest of the class 

about the book.  Because some of the chil-

dren cannot yet read, the book is normally 

read to them by the teachers or parents.  They 

often don’t remember the story but do a great 

job explaining what is happening in the pic-

tures.  Sometimes, they make up their own 

story to go along with the pictures.  What 

creative minds these children have! 

 

We are looking for additional readers to join 

this ministry.  It would be helpful to have 

substitutes, but ideally, it would be great to 

have enough volunteers so that everyone 

could read every other month.  If you feel 

called to this ministry and have an hour to 

spare on Wednesday mornings from Septem-

ber to May, please speak to Connie Mehr 

(593-4789).  It is such a rewarding ministry!  

It is so exciting to watch these children de-

velop in their confidence, intellect, and crea-

tivity.  

 

Pastoral Care  

Ministry  

Janet Crisfield 

 

The Pastoral Care Ministry is dedicated to 

bringing the presence of Christ to parishion-

ers that are unable to come to regular ser-

vices either on a temporary or on-going ba-

sis. 

Many of our members are licensed Lay Eu-

charistic visitors and bring communion.  

Some of our members also belong to the Or-

der of Saint Luke and pray and anoint for 

healing.  However, it is not necessary to be 

or do either. Our goal is to bring the presence 

of Christ and the caring of our congregation 

to our fellow brothers and sisters in Christ. 

Many of the visits can consist of a short 

friendly visit bringing bulletins, newsletters, 

cards and small gifts, prayer and or reading 

Bible passages if the parishioner is unable to 

do so.  

Training and screening is required of anyone 

wishing to join this rewarding and important 

ministry.  If you are interested in learning 

more please call Janet Crisfield at 352 796-

9389 or Father Lance at the church 352 683-

2010 . 

This past April one of our founding and orig-

inal members went to be with the Lord.  Bet-

ty Audette trained many of us.  We miss her 

wisdom, guidance and encouragement.  

However, we are happy for her. She loved 

Christ and  looked forward to being with 

Him. 

Reminder:  we cannot visit you or your 

loved one if we do not know you need a visit.  

The laws and guidelines are very strict and 

facilities cannot let us know if you are there 

or not.  You, a family member or friend must 

call the office and let us know.  The office 

staff are very conscientious about notifying 

Father Lance and me.  

If you need or know of a fellow parishioner 

that could benefit from this ministry please 

call the church at 352-683-2010. 

 

 

Chili Cook-off 
Debbie Smith 

 

Our first Pentecost Chili 

Cook-off was a tremendous 

success. We had 17 different pots of chili for 

the judges to sample. Our judges were Keith 

Haun, Gloria Sumner, Olivia La Cava, John 

Follansbee and Charles Allen. Chili was 

judged on aroma, texture, color, taste and 

bite. After sampling all 17 varieties of chili, 

they determined that Syliva Hicks had the 

best chili. Sylvia won two chili bowls, and a 

$25 gift certificate to Chili’s. Thank you to 

the judges, the cooks and all the participants 

in our first chili cook-off. Hopefully this will 

become an annual event. 

 

Welcome, Baby Dawson! 

 
We here at St. Andrew’s would like to 

welcome it newest member! Congrats to 

proud parents, Vonetta and David Light-

burn on the birth of Dawson River Light-

burn! Young Dawson was born on May 

14th weighing in at  exactly 5lbs. 

Vonetta is an active volunteer for our 

youth group ministry as well as being a 

scripture reader for the 10:30 services. 

Big brothers Justin and Gabriel also at-

tend youth group and Sunday school! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Baby Dawson River Lightburn.     

Below: Proud mother Vonetta with big  

brothers Justin and Gabriel at the baby  

shower thrown by the Youth Group.  
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Reading        

Program     

coming to       

St. Andrew’s 
Debbie Smith 
 

St. Andrew’s is hosting a summer develop-

mental reading program sponsored by the 

University of South Florida and the Institute 

of Reading Development. Their central goal 

in these classes is both to improve each    

student’s confidence in his or her reading 

ability and to instill within them a love of 

reading.  This is accomplished by the 

strength of the curriculum and the manner in 

which it is presented.  All programs are 

taught in a workshop format, which enables 

the teachers to guide and motivate each    

student to take an active role in their own 

success. Here is some further information 

describing the developmental reading classes 

for children and adults. 

Program 00: For entering Kindergartners. 

Program 01: For 1st Graders. Program 02: 

For 2nd Graders  

At the primary level the developmental   

classes encourage children to develop     

reading and listening skills by working with 

storytelling, rhyming patterns and initial 

sound games.  In addition, the program    

supplies students and parents with             

instructional materials designed to improve 

comprehension. 

Program 03: For 3rd Graders. Program 04: 

For 4th Graders. Program 05: For 5th Grad-

ers. 

At the elementary level they emphasize the 

transition students make into reading for in-

formation.  In order to read successfully stu-

dents, must read fluently.  By studying and 

improving upon word attack skills, use of 

punctuation, and vocabulary development, 

children internalize the mechanics of reading, 

which allows them to focus more on content.  

Additionally, they introduce comprehension 

strategies, which assist in reading fiction and 

non-fiction.   

Program 08: For 6th, 7th and 8th Graders. 

Program 11: For 9th, 10th and 11th Graders. 

At this level they address students’ need for 

increased efficiency.  The programs continue 

to build on each child’s reading foundation 

while providing techniques for increasing 

reading speed and strategies for boosting 

comprehension.  At this level they emphasize 

study skills so that students are equipped to 

tackle the demanding requirements of junior 

and senior high school. 

This group will be on our campus Monday 

and Tuesday in Krysher Hall beginning July 

9th through August 7th. Our hope is that these 

children will gain skills that will make them 

more successful in school and as lifelong 

learners.   

 

Altar Kneelers 
Debbie Smith 

 
While archiving documents for our files, we 

came upon this article describing the altar 

kneelers and thought it was very interesting. 

The wonderful ladies who took hours to 

stitch these beautiful needlepoint kneelers 

did so with a specific mission—to tell the 

story of St. Andrew’s life with pictures. Each 

kneeler contains St. Andrew’s cross in the 

center with a symbol on each side. There are 

15 kneelers that are 12 inches wide and range 

from 36 to 42 inches long. The boxing pieces 

across the front and on the exposed sides are 

decorated with a Greek Key design. The next 

time you are at the altar, remember that the 

founding members of our congregation went 

to great lengths to give us a lasting reminder 

of St. Andrew’s life and faith. 

Lamb of God – represents Christ 

Maltese Cross – represents St. John the Bap-

tist—St. Andrew was a follower and was 

baptized by him 

Dove – represents Baptism 

St. Peter’s Cross – St. Andrew’s brother—

cross is upside down representing the upside 

down crucifixion of St. Peter 

Anchor – St. Andrew was a fisherman 

Ship - symbol for a fisherman 

Net – used in catching fish, this one is being 

thrown 

Bread – represents the five loaves of bread in 

a basket also found by St. Andrew on the 

Mount. 

Open Bible – represents teaching 

Shell – symbol for fishermen 

                                                                

Greek Columns – St. Andrew served in 

Greece  

Eastern Cross – St. Andrew served in 

Russia and is a Patron Saint 

Thistle – St. Andrew is a Patron Saint of 

Scotland 

Apostles’ Cross – represents the 12 

Apostles as depicted with the 12 crosses 

 

Community Health Fair 
Debbie Smith 

 

St. Andrew’s held its first Community 

Health Fair focusing on health, wellness 

and life events on Saturday, April 14. 

Vendors from our community included:  

Terlep Chiropractic, LifeSouth Blood 

Mobile, Walgreen’s, Wellcare Health 

Plans, Downing Funeral Home, Hernan-

do County Coalition, NAMI, Accent 

Insurance, Grow Financial, Le-Vel  

Products, Mid Florida Community     

Services, Davis Family Hearing,        

Salishan Gracious Retirement Living, 

Crime Prevention Task Force, Light-

house for the Visually Impaired, Sickle 

Cell Foundation, Family Friends Home 

Care, Premier Community Health Care, 

TOPS-- Take Off Pounds Sensibly, and 

Ultimate Health Plans. 

We plan to host this event next spring, so 

watch for the announcement in          

upcoming  publications. 
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Congratulations! 
 

Brittney Traudt 

graduated May 6, 

2018 with two  (2) 

Bachelors degrees. 

One in Business 

Management with a 

concentration in 

Human Resources 

and a Bachelors 

degree in Commu-

nications. She is 

currently “job hunt-

ing” like the rest of 

the 2018 college 

graduates. She’s done some phone interviews 

& has made the “final cut” for a HR Asst. 

Position in Massachusetts, but could use 

some prayers to get the call back for an in 

person interview. We are SO PROUD of her 

& all she has accomplished & we know that 

she will succeed because of her drive & de-

termination.  Michelle and Mark wish to 

thank everyone at St. Andrew’s who has sup-

ported and prayed for her (& their entire fam-

ily) for the last 15 years. Your support & 

guidance has been immeasurable.   

 

 

Congratulations! 
 

Son of Carla and Dave Newman, Derek 

Newman graduated from Florida Gulf Coast 

University in 2017 with his bachelors degree 

in Sociology. He is currently attending The 

Florida State Fire College in Ocala in pursuit 

of his career in the Fire Service.  Derek was a 

resident assist for two years while at FGCU, 

and is the head coach at Sphinx CrossFit. 

 

 

  

“O Eternal God, 

bless all schools, 

colleges, and      

universities that 

they may be lively 

centers for sound 

learning, new      

discovery, and the 

pursuit of wisdom; 

and grant that those 

who teach and those 

who learn may find 

you to be the source 

of all truth; through 

Jesus Christ our 

Lord. Amen.” 
 - Book of Common Prayer,  

  Page 824 
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EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = Grief Share 
HE = Holy Eucharist 
 

JrI = Junior Inquirers  
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquirers 
YM = Youth Ministry 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

  
 

 
 
 

1 
Office  
Closed 

2 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

3 
8 am HE II  
9:30 Euchar i st  on the 
Beach (P ine Is land)  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :30 pm Ultreya (KH)  

4 
 

5 
 

Thrift Store 
Bag Sale 

6 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

7 
 
 

8 
Office  
Closed 

9 
4 pm HE I 
5 pm AF (SC) 
 
Youth Group at      
Sunwest Park 

10  
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
 

11 
 

12 
 
 

13 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

14 
 

15 
Office  
Closed 
 

16 
10 am DOK  (KH) 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

 17  
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12:15 pm OSL Meeting (KH) 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 
 

21 
 

22 
Office  
Closed 
 
 

23 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 
 
Youth Group at      
Congo River Golf 

24 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :30 pm Vest ry (SC)  
 
 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 
 

28 29 30 

       

LOCATION KEY 
 
C =Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH=Krysher Hall 
L =  Library 
TS = Thrift Shop 
 

SC = Chapel/Class 
     Room in Narthex 
MG = Memorial  
     Garden 
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EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = Grief Share 
HE = Holy Eucharist 
 

JrI = Junior Inquirers  
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquirers 
YM = Youth Ministry 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
12 :00 Pot luck lunch  

2 

 

3 4 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

5 
 

6 
Office  
Closed 

7 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 
 
Youth Group kayaking 
on Weeki Wachee River 

8 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :30 pm Ultreya (KH)  

9 
8-5 USF 
Reading 
Program (K) 

10 
8-5 USF Reading 
Program (K) 
 

Thrift Store 
Bag Store 

11 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

12 
 
 

13 
Office  
Closed 

14 
10 am DOK  (KH) 
4 pm HE I 
5 pm AF (SC) 

15  
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
 

16 
8-5 USF 
Reading 
Program (K) 

17 
8-5 USF Reading 
Program (K) 
 
 

18 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

19 
 

20 
Office  
Closed 
 

21 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 
 
Youth Group to       
Singleton Fun Park 

22 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12:15 pm OSL Meeting (KH) 
 

23 
8-5 USF 
Reading 
Program (K) 

24 
8-5 USF Reading 
Program (K) 

25 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 

26 
 

27 
Office  
Closed 
 
 

28 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

29 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
 
 
 
 

30 
8-5 USF 
Reading 
Program (K) 

31 
8-5 USF Reading 
Program (K) 

 
 

   

       

LOCATION KEY 
 
C =Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH=Krysher Hall 
L =  Library 
TS = Thrift Shop 
 

SC = Chapel/Class 
     Room in Narthex 
MG = Memorial  
     Garden 
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EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GS = Grief Share 
HE = Holy Eucharist 
 

JrI = Junior Inquirers  
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquirers 
YM = Youth Ministry 

CHIMES  

Articles & 
Schedules 

Due 

AUGUST  
ISSUE 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

 1 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

2 
 

3 
Office  
Closed 

4 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

5 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :30 pm Ultreya (KH)  

6 
8-5 USF 
Reading 
Program (K) 

7 
8-5 USF Reading 
Program (K) 
 
 
Thrift Store 
Bag Sale 
 
 

8 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 

9 
 
 

10 
Office  
Closed 

11 
10 am DOK  (KH) 
4 pm HE I 
5 pm AF (SC) 

12  
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :30 Canterbury    
Fest iva l  P lanning  
Meet ing (KH) 

13 
 

14 
 
 

15 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 
 

16 
 

17 
Office  
Closed 
 

18 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

19   
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12:15 pm OSL Meeting (KH) 
 

20 
 

21 
 

22 
 
10 am HE II & Healing Prayers 

23 
 

24 
Office  
Closed 
 
 

25 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

26 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :30 pm Vest ry (SC)  
 
 
 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
 
10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 
 

30 31  

       

LOCATION KEY 
 
C =Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH=Krysher Hall 
L =  Library 
TS = Thrift Shop 
 

SC = Chapel/Class 
     Room in Narthex 
MG = Memorial  
     Garden 
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Food Pantry 

Shopping List 
This is our staples list, other 

items appreciated. 

 

Mac ‘n cheese 

Spaghetti 

Cereal 

Pancake Mix 

Pancake Syrup 

 

Cans or jars 

Peanut Butter 

Jelly 

Pasta Sauce 

Chicken Noodle soup 

Tomato soup 

Tuna 

Corn 

Green beans 

Pork ‘n beans 

Canned peaches 

Hotdogs 

 

If you wish to make a mone-

tary contribution, we will 

shop for you. We do most of 

our shopping at Save A Lot.  

 

 

Thanks so much for helping  

our community families.  

 

 

  TREASURER'S REPORT 
John Follansbee, Treasurer    

As of April 30, 2018 

      

   This Month   Year to Date   2018 Budget  

Revenues     

Core Church 38,039.58 129,512.59 357,252.00 

Thrift Shop 5,085.51 22,143.89 55,300.00 

Total Revenues 43,125.09 151,656.48 412,552.00 

      

Expenses     

Core Church 28,187.50 128,614.18 369,221.82 

Thrift Shop 3,209.55 8,448.46 17,009.41 

Total Expenses 31,397.05 137,062.64 386,231.23 

      

Net Gain/Loss     

Core Church 9,852.08 898.41 (11,969.82) 

Thrift Shop 1875.96 13,695.43 38,290.59 

Total 11,728.04 14,593.84 26,320.77 

Investments   Bank Accounts    

SSGA 100,057.44  Sun Trust    

Alliance Bernstein 33,429.75      Unrestricted  14,827.43 

        Restricted  266,953.33 

        Discretionary          1,083.45 

Total 133,487.19  Total   282,864.21 

May Attendance 

Week  

Ending 

Sat./Sunday 
* Other 

Services 

Sat.  

4 pm 

Sunday 

8 am 

Sunday 

10:30 am Total 

May 5/6 208 34 41 110 393 

May 12/13 10 39 51 116 216 

May 19/20 10 47 34 137 228 

May 26/27 35 32 25 105 197 

TOTAL 263 152 151 468 1034 
 

 SUMMER CHIMES 2018  

Parish Register 
May 2018 

Transfers in:  1 

Transfers out: 0 

Deaths: Carol Hagy 5/19/18 
 

Funerals: Betty Audette 5/6/18 

    Madeline J White 5/19/18 

    Robert J Miller 5/21/18 

     Carol Hagy 5/29/18 

Baptisms: 0 

Weddings: 0 

Anointings: 75 
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2  Gene Laveroni 

2  Beverly Blickensdorf 

2  Gloria Sumner 

2  Donna Schauer 

3  Junette Holmes 

5  Doreene Uzuanis 

5  Janet Moorman 

5  Edna Wood 

5  Skip Joyce 

5  Julian Barry 

9  Georgianna Gault 

10 Helen Nouza 

12 Henry Lacombe 

12 Jennifer Meissner 

13 Austin Cole 

14 Michael Monthalvo 

16 Carla Newman 

16 Bradley Meissner 

 

18 Bev Clohset 

18 Anthony Clifton 

19 Nancy Everidge 

19 Angelina Meissner 

20 Colleen Kovacs 

20 Kathryn Bangs 

21 Lisa Brooks 

23 Rick Hammell 

24 Barbara Johansen 

24 Joe Monday 

25 Lois Turner 

25 Susan Bruno 

26 Marlene Christie 

29 Lou Holscher 

29 Pat Hubbell 

30 Edward Farrell 

30 John Crouse 

30 Rita Watson-Trapp 

2  Paul Mercer 

3  Vonetta Lightburn 

6  Glee Gates 

8  Judy Colmery 

9  Angeles Diaz 

10 Carolyn Wallner 

11 Betty Richardson-Myers 

11 JoAnne Jull 

13 Anthony Acquaviva 

13 John Bowes 

14 Phylis Mercer 

15 Joan Hammell 

15 Laura Laveroni 

18 Heather Claggett 

19 Ellie Wilcox 

19 Richard Bardsley 

22 Elena Gregson 

23 Barbara Hood 

24 Dorothy Owens 

24 Liz Hamilton 

 

25 Nylene Howell 

25 Barbara Ingram 

26 Joanne Lillpopp 

27 Peggy King 

27 Lisa Emerson 

29 Nancy Pignatiello 

29 Dale Hatch 

30 Michael Cockill 

31 Bonnie Staveski 

1  Donna Sievers 

3  JoAnn Bowe 

4  Rudolph Smith 

4  Craig Gates 

5  Joan Mehl 

5  Larry Harrelson 

6  Diane Tino 

7  Lill Giordano 

8  Millie Alfonso 

8  Bob Burton 

10 Janet Stephens 

 

14 Mervis Lewis 

14 James Wood 

15 Katherine Goulet 

16 Carole Levesque 

16 Marie Julian 

17 Janet Crisfield 

18 Ester Marion 

19 Lisa Brennert 

20 Helen Sharp 

21 Connor Ogden 

22 Derek Newman 

 

23 Susan Meissener 

25 Milia Julian 

26 Claudia Milledge 

27 John Caamano 

28 Christine Kennedy 

31 Marilyn Dietzel 



 

 

12 Nancy and George Cotter 

18 Janet and Dennis Crisfield 

19 Mary and Leeroy Clark 

20 Tina and Bradley Odgen 

21 Pat and Frank Trama 

25 Gretchen Murray and Fredrick Larham 

26 Linda and Bob Comey 

26 Caroline and Bob Meissner 

27 Glee and Craig Gates 

27 Nylene and Bob Howell 

28 Charlotte and Edward Farrell 

28 Janet and Ralph Guyadeen 

28 Laura and Gene Laveroni 

 

9   Edna and James Wood 

19 Carole and Bill Wiquist 

27 Marie and Russell Julian 

1  Sandy and Paul Herold 

10 Debbie and Hal Smith 

11 Diana and Philip Seminerio 

15 Emily Ann and Clay Lindsey 

22 Ann and Robert Moyes 

23 Colleen and Rich Kovacs 

25 Ada and Paul LeBron 

25 Vonetta and David Lightburn 

26 Bev and Phil Clohset 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR  

MEN & WOMEN  

SERVING IN THE ARMED FORCES AT HOME 

& OVERSEAS: 

Keith Barroncini, Julian Barry, Joseph Beatty, Brian Cain, 

Martin Clausen, James Cole, Neil Crawn, Krista Crosetto,  

Jason Daniels, Myriaha Diaz, Olivia Clair, Warren Fedoryk, 

Daniel Fitch, Shawn Fitch, Howard Gidden, Sean Gilbert, 

Donald Harris, Dwayne Hamblin, Roger Handy, Andrew 

Hammatt, Doug Henderson, Joseph Kee, Amy Kelly,               

Kristina Langley, Skip LaPointe, Cade Mulrooney,                

Jacob Poma, Rhett Roy, Tracy Thomas, Courtney Foster 

McCorvey, Peter Turner, & Mary Turner.   

Please call the office with updates to this list. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

JUNE  EVENTS 

 

Sunday, June 3  9:30 am Eucharist on the Beach 

   12:30 pm Ultreyla (K) 

Saturday, June 16  11:00 am DOK 

Sunday, June 17  12:15 OSL (K) 

Sunday, June 24  12:30 Vestry (SC) 

 

JULY EVENTS 

 

Sunday, July 1  12:00 pm  Independence Day Potluck (K) 

Sunday, July 8  12:30 pm Ultreyla (K) 

Saturday, July 14  11:00 am DOK 

Sunday, July 22  12:15 OSL (K) 

 

AUGUST EVENTS 

 

Sunday, August 5  12:30 pm Ultreyla (K) 

Saturday, August 11 11:00 am DOK 

Sunday, August 12 12:30 pm Canterbury Festival Planning Mtg (K) 

Sunday, August 19 12:15 OSL (K) 

Sunday, August 26 12:30 Vestry (SC) 

 

SEPTEMBER EVENTS 

 

Sunday,  September 2 12:30 pm Ultreyla (K) 

Saturday, September 8 11:00 am DOK 

Sunday, September 9 KICK OFF SUNDAY 

    12:00 pm Potluck and ice cream social 

Sunday, September 16 12:15 OSL (K) 

Sunday, September 23 12:30 Vestry (SC) 

Sunday, September 30 3:00 pm Blessing of the Animals 
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June 3 

2nd Sunday after Pentecost  

Deuteronomy 5:12-15 

Psalm 81:1-10 

2 Corinthians 4:5-12 

Mark 2:23—3:6 

 

June 10 

3rd Sunday after Pentecost 

Genesis 3:8-15 

Psalm 130 

2 Corinthians 4:13—5:1 

Mark 3:20-35 

 

June 17 

4th Sunday after Pentecost 

Ezekiel 17:22-24 

Psalm 92:1-4, 11-14 

2 Corinthians 5:6-17 

Mark 4:26-34 

 

June 24 

5th Sunday after Pentecost 

Job 38:1-11 

Psalm 107:1-3, 23-32 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 

Mark 4:35-41 

 

August 5 

11th Sunday after Pentecost  

Exodus 16:2-4, 9-15 

Psalm 78:23-29 

Ephesians 4:1-16 

John 6:24-35 

 

August 12 

12th Sunday after Pentecost 

1 Kings 19:4-8 

Psalm 34:1-8 

Ephesians 4:25—5:2 

John 6:35, 41-51 

 

August 19 

13th Sunday after Pentecost 

Proverbs 9:1-6 

Psalm 34:9-14 

Ephesians 5:15-20 

John 6:51-58 

 

August 26 

14th Sunday after Pentecost 

Joshua 24:1-2a, 14-18 

Psalm 34:15-22 

Ephesians 6:10-20 

John 6:56-69 

July 1 

6th Sunday after Pentecost  

Wisdom of Solomon 1:13-15; 

2:23-24 

Psalm 30 

2 Corinthians 8:7-15 

Mark 5:21-43 

 

July 8 

7th Sunday after Pentecost 

Ezekiel 2:1-5 

Psalm 123 

2 Corinthians  12:2-10 

Mark 6:1-13 

 

July 15 

8th Sunday after Pentecost 

Amos 7:7-15 

Psalm 85:8-13 

Ephesians 1:3-14 

Mark 6:14-29 

 

July 22 

9th Sunday after Pentecost 

Jeremiah 23:1-6 

Psalm 23 

Ephesians 2:11-22 

Mark 6:30-34, 53-56 

 

July 29 

10th Sunday after Pentecost 

2 Kings 4:42-44 

Psalm 145:10-19 

Ephesians 3:14-21 

John 6:1-21 

Summer  

Lectionary 

Readings 
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Bulletin  Board  
Meetings, Event News, etc. 

Our NEW Webpage 

Check out our new webpage at  standrewschurchsh.org  We still have some cleaning up to do 

but we think it looks great. We welcome any suggestions on the types of information that we should publish 

and if you see any mistakes.  Give Lisa or Debbie a call in the office. 

Welcome Newcomers 

There are a lot of new faces at St. Andrew’s so take time to welcome them and remember to wear your 

name badge. You only have a few new faces to know but they have a lot to learn. 

New Message Box for Fr. Lance 

We have recently put a wooden box in the narthex for messages that you might want Fr. Lance or the office 

to know. This can be anything that you need such as need for prayers, need for visits or name badges. Or if 

you think there is information that we might need such as hospital or illness information, please drop us a 

note. Please let us know if you leave for the summer and/or change any information such as phone number 

or email. The office staff is here to support you.  

Save  the Date 

The Canterbury Festival is scheduled for Saturday, November 3. We will have a planning meeting on Sun-

day, August 12 at 12:30 in Krysher Hall. Please bring your suggestions and your willingness to help make 

this event a success. Any questions, please call Debbie in the office. 
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We’re on the web! 
standrewschurchsh.org 
Like us on Facebook at  

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

2301 Deltona Blvd. 

Spring Hill, FL  34606 

Phone: 352-683-2010 

E-mail: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 5026 

Spring Hill, FL 34611 

The Rev. Lance Wallace, Rector 

Cell 352-515-8657 

Email:  Fr.Lwallace@gmail.com 

Sunday Services 

 8 am Service (no music) 

 9:15 am Adult Formation Class 

9:45 Jr. Inquirers 

10:15 am Sunday School 

10:30 am Service (music) 

 

Saturday Services 

4 pm Service (no music) 

5 pm Adult Formation Class 

 

Wednesday Services 

10 am Service  

with prayers for healing 

11 am to 1 pm Food Pantry open 

1:30 and 6 pm Adult Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Ministry 

Parish Office Hours 

Mon.–Thurs. 9 am – 2 pm  

(Closed Friday) 
 

Diocese Website 

www.episcopalswfl.org 

 

The Parish Chimes Editors  

Lisa Emerson & Debbie Smith 
Email: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 
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